
PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY COUNCIL 
COMMITTEE REPORT 

2024 Legislative Session 

 

Reference No.: CR-39-2024 

Draft No.:  1 

Committee:  Committee of the Whole (COW) 

Date:   April 30, 2024 

Action:  FAV  

REPORT: 

Committee Vote:  Favorable 8-0-1 (Council Members Ivey, Harrison, Dernoga, 

Fisher, Franklin, Hawkins, Olson, and Watson) 

Abstain:  Council Member Oriadha 

Absent:  Council Members Burroughs and Blegay 

The County Council convened in COW on April 30, 2024, to consider CR-39-2024.   

CR-39-2024 pertains to juvenile and minor curfew zones, aiming to grant the Police 

Chief authority to establish and enforce stricter curfew regulations in county zones.  

These measures are enacted at the request of commercial property owners under 

specific conditions. 

Council Member Oriadha requested clarification on the necessity of the resolution 

(CR-39-2024), the bill (CB-29-2024), and the Executive Order.   

Chair Ivey explained that we have legislation currently proceeding through the 

legislative process simultaneously:  CR-39-2024 and CB-29-2024. The bill remains 

crucial, and our efforts will continue on CB-29-2024.  Chair Ivey further stated that 

CR-39-2024 mirrors CB-29-2024.   

The resolution addresses an immediate need.  It’s anticipated that the bill won’t be 

fully enacted until the end of May, and there’s a waiting period of 45 days for it to 



become active due to non-emergency status.  During this gap, the resolution will 

serve to address the current situation. 

A motion was made by Council Member Franklin, seconded by Council Member 

Harrison, to move favorably on CR-39-2024. 

After discussion, the County Council, sitting as the COW, voted 8-0-1 favorably on 

CR-39-2024. 

 


